FINANCIAL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE MINUTES

June 13, 2014
Meeting held:

Jefferson County Education Center, Centennial BOCES-Greeley, Durango, Grand Junction, Swink, 

Members Present


Kathleen Askelson, Jefferson County R-1
Steven Clawson, Denver 1

Bill Sutter, Boulder Valley Re-2

Brad Arnold, Cherry Creek 5


Dave Montoya, Pouder R-1


Deb County, Valley Re-1



Diane Raine, Mesa County Valley 51

Donna Villamor, Littleton 6



Janell Wood, Archuleta County 50JT 
Karen Andrews, Dolores RE-4A

Karin Slater, Montrose RE1-J


Kurt Shugars, Telluride R-1


Terry Buswell, Centennial BOCES

Terry Kimber, Widefield 3
Tracy John, Payton 23JT 


Velva Addington, Swink 33
Ex-Officio Members Present
Leanne Emm, CDE 

Jennifer Okes, CDE 


Kirk Weber, CDE

Adam Williams, CDE 


Yolanda Lucero, CDE

Crystal Dorsey, OSA



Christopher Telli, Colo. Society of CPAs
Alternates Present  

Anthony Whiteley, St. Vrain Valley Re-1J 

Guests Present

Amy Lyons, Bayfield 10JT-R

Amy Moreno, Eagle


Angela Ryan, Gunnison Watershed RE-1J
Angialea Goode, Kim Reorganized 88

Barb Klee, Weld RE-9

Becky Samborski, Weld RE-1
Cara Golden, Mesa County Valley 51
Cary Allen, Wiggins RE-50(J)

Cassie Walgren, Charter School Institute
Chelsey Gerard, Eagle RE-50


Cheryl Wallace, Rubin Brown

Cindy Squires, San Luis Valley BOCES

Colleen Love, Ridgeway

Dale Mellor, Steamboat


Dana Thomson, Harrison 2

Dawna Peck, Plainview RE-2


Denise Pearson, Kiowa C-2

Deana Williams, West End


Don Trujillo, Pueblo County 70

Dottie Burnett, Santa Fe Trail BOCES

Erich Dorn, Centennial BOCES

Gina French, Adams 12


Jan Brummond, Plateau Valley RE-7

Jana Schleusner, Douglas County RE-1

Jane Brand, CDE

Jane Schein, St. Vrain Valley Re-1J

Jerene Wilkinson, Monte Vista C-8

Jon Kvale, Englewood 1

John Omohundro, Montrose County RE-1J
Jonathan Levesque, Littleton

Joshua Shoemaker, Jefferson County R-1
Justin Petrone, CliftonLarsonAllen


Kara Emmerling, Genoa-Hugo School
Karen Cordova, Pueblo City 60


Kay Bridges, Jefferson County R-1

Kenneth Wieck, Colorado Springs 11

Kelsie Collins, Mesa County Valley 51
Kimberley Temple, Wall, Smith, Bateman Inc.

Kristine Githara, Cherry Creek 5

Lana Niehans, Pueblo City 60


Laurie Darnell, Sheridan #2

Linda Bezona, Granada RE-1

Lisa Anderson, Jefferson County R-1

Lyza Shaw, CDE

Mandy Hydock, Greeley RE-6

Marie Horn, Ignacio 11-JT
Mark Capps, Colorado Springs 11

Mark Rydberg, Summit 


Melanie Heath, Mesa County Valley 51
Michael Everest, Mapleton 1


Michelle Eveatt, East Otero R-1

Mike Lee, Ft Morgan RE-3


Mike Thomas, Fowler R4J

Missy Corn, Springfield R-4


Molly Jansen, Poudre

Nikki Schmidt, Windsor RE-4


Nita McAuliffe, San Luis Valley BOCES
Pam Warner, Colorado Springs 11


Rhonda Anselmo, Pueblo City 60

Ron Patera, Elizabeth Schools

Sherry Herman, Cheraw 31

Steve Kraft, Rangely RE-4
Susan Doudy, Mancos RE-6

Tammy Hohn, Englewood 1

Terry Scharg, Gilpin County

Theresa Larson, Aurora Public Schools
Tracy Little, Brighton 27J

Vi Crawford, Mesa County Valley 51

Wendy Everett, Cortez RE-1

Yvonne Weiser, Canon City Schools RE-1


Members, Ex-Officio Members and Alternates Absent


Brenda Johnson, Weld Re-8

Chloe Flam, Northwest Colorado BOCES

Christy Hamrick, Garfield Re-2

Fran Christensen, Falcon 49



Josh Devon, STRIVE Preparatory Schools
Kathy Shannon, CASB 

Laura Hronik, Colorado Springs 11

Mary Temple, Adams-Arapahoe 28J




Melissa Brunner, Montezuma-Cortez Re-1J
Scott Szabo, Colo. Society of CPAs




Shae Martinez, Mapleton 1


Stacy Sondburg, Byers 32J





MINUTES

FINANCIAL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE

June 13, 2014

I. Call to Order and Introductions

Leanne Emm called the meeting to order at 9:30 am.  Those in attendance were asked to introduce themselves and their district.

II. Presentation of Agenda

Tracy John made a motion to approve the meeting agenda.  Dave Montoya 2nd the motion.  Motion carried. 

III. Approval of Minutes


Bill Sutter made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 9, 2014 meeting.  Kathleen Askelson 2nd the motion.  Motion carried. 
IV. Food Service Fund

a. Establishing Fund 21 as the Food Service Special Revenue Fund as of July 1, 2014

On the CDE school finance website we added a new section for the food service fund changes.  It contains the food service fund summary (summary fact sheet), capital reserve fund/food service fund information (email sent on May 30th) and a FAQ.  The FAQ includes some of the questions we received about the changes being made.  If you have any additional questions that were not included on the FAQ you may contact Kirk Weber.  This will be effective in the FY14-15 school year.  
Food Service Fund Changes:

 http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdefinance/fsfchanges
b. Potential Rulemaking Process 

As a result of the fund change from enterprise fund to special revenue fund we would need to change rule 3.06.  In 3.06 it states in rule that it is an enterprise fund.  As we looked at this change additional changes were identified for the rules. 

Federal regulations (7 CFR 210.14(b)) outline that a school district cannot carry an operating balance greater than three months’ average expenditures in its school food service fund.  This requirement is meant to ensure that school districts are spending their funds only on school meal operations and are not using federal funds for other purposes. [USDA Policy Memo SP 34-2013].  The January 2014 School Meal Program Performance Audit recommended the department define and communicate to school districts a standard timeframe for the number of months in an operating year, for purposes of calculating three month operating balances.

Due to heightened focus on fiscal matters by the U.S. Department of Agriculture, the department includes a more detailed review of activity of the Food Service Fund as part of the annual audit and financial December data pipeline submission.  This review included ensuring compliance with the aforementioned federal regulation and 1CCR 301-3, Rule 206.05.   In further researching this rule, the department determined that one of the reasons for implementing this last requirement was that unrecovered indirect costs were the major contributing component to a federal matching requirement.  This is no longer the case as state funds for child nutrition programs are sufficient for the federal matching requirement.  Given the primary purpose for the limitation on charging indirect costs was the matching component, we question the need to continue to limit the application of indirect costs as outlined in this state board rule requirement.    

Existing rules related to the food service fund are located both in the Food and Nutrition Services Rules (1 CCR 301-3) and the Rules for Accounting and Reporting (1 CCR 301-11).  It may be more efficient and effective to consolidate rules related to the food service fund in a single location under the Rules for Accounting and Reporting, with other rules related to financial matters.  

The department is in the process of drafting proposed changes to the Food and Nutrition Services Rules (1 CCR 301-3) and the Rules for Accounting and Reporting (1 CCR 301-11) for review and consideration by the FPP.  

.  The process to get these changes finalized would be through the rule making process  beginning with the department submitting a notice of rulemaking to the state board of education.  Typically the notice would be submitted to the board, the department would skip a month to allow for comments and then the following month there would be a hearing and at the hearing the changes would be adopted or scheduled for another date.  Let us know if you agree with the proposed changes or have any comments. 
The changes to the rules will also be discussed with the Nutrition Advisory council on Wednesday June 18th, 2014. 


Food Service Fund Rulemaking: 




http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdefinance/fpp0613_foodservicerulemaking
V. GASB 67 and 68 Update – Crystal Dorsey, Office of the State Auditor

PERA is in the process of implementing GASB 67 for December 31st 2014.  The AICPA has issued some guidance for the auditors’ responsibilities.  Part of the guidance is that the auditors will be responsible for testing the CENSUS data.  The Districts’ auditors may be in contact with PERA’s auditors to test the districts’ data that will be used by PERA.  PERA’s website has some videos available for information regarding GASB 68.  
PERA’s Website:

 https://www.copera.org/pera/employer/gasb.htm
VI. Discussion on Implementation of HB14-1292 – Transparency

a. Recommendation for Reporting of Revenues

The Financial Policies and Procedures Advisory Committee shall consider and make a recommendation to the State Board of Education concerning whether the standard chart of accounts should include the reporting of revenues received at all levels.  Typically, state equal funds are recorded centrally in one line item and other funds, including public revenues received from private gifts, grants, donations may be recorded centrally or at each school, depending upon the source and purpose of the funds.  The Financial Policies and Procedures Advisory Committee will need to recommend to the state board if current practices should change, and if so, if the chart of accounts would need to be changed.
b. Financial Reporting

1. Required Documentation

Refer to the matrix outlining the dates and required documentation


http://www.cde.state.co.us/fpp0608_schoollevelreporting
2. Website Template

The legislation states that CDE will contract with a vendor to gather the school level data from the districts and make the information available to the public.  They will pull the data from a standardized template that the districts post on their websites.  Districts will still report data pipeline information to CDE.  There are two templates that need to be developed by the Transparency advisory subcommittee.  When the initial Financial Transparency in 2010 was established the FPP and CDE created a voluntary website design for Financial Transparency.  Now the website design is not voluntary.  Transparency advisory subcommittee will need to create a template website design that is required to be used by all districts.  They will also need to create a template that all districts will use to report the school level data.  The school level template will be posted on the districts’ websites.  The hired contractor will extract the data from each districts’ websites.  The contractor will make all the districts’ school level data available to the public for comparisons and research of district and school expenditures.
The legislative appropriation is $3 million to CDE to contract with a vendor to create the website view of school site data.  The web site will need to be available to the public by July 1, 2017.  Majority of the appropriations will be paid to the contactor.  

c. Local Revenues - Distribution to Schools Report

A report needs to be developed for the override reporting.  The department will need to report the total amount of authorized overrides, the actual amount collected, the amount distributed to schools within the district and the amount distributed to charter schools.  Once the data is collected the districts and charter schools have an opportunity to review and may ask for an addendum.  
CDE has three potential options for handling this reporting requirement: 
1.
Develop a new report which school districts would use to submit this information to the department on an annual basis.  This new report would not be a part of data pipeline financial December submissions.

2.
Collect data through data pipeline by expanding source codes (revenues), and allocation codes.  In addition, the chart of accounts would need to be revised to collect how much override was kept centrally and distributed to non-charter schools within the district.

3.
Use Fund 90 to capture this required information via data pipeline.  Currently, Fund 90 is used by districts to report district debt which appears on School View.  Fund 90 could also be used by districts to report this supplementary type of information.  Update by FPP with “amount distributed to non-charter schools” and “amount retained by district” to be combined.
Tracy John made a motion to approve the use of option 3.  Dave Montoya 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.



Transparency Advisory Committee: 




Steven Clawson, Denver 1

Kathleen Askelson, Jefferson County R-1 




Donna Villamor, Littleton 6

Jane Schein, St. Vrain Valley Re-1J




Terry Kimber, Widefield 3

Molly Jansen, Poudre




Kristine Githara, Cherry Creek 5
Gina French, Adams 12




Joanne Vergunst, Fountain 8

Terry Buswell, Centennial BOCES




Tracy John, Peyton



HB1292 Implementation: 




http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdefinance/fpp0608_hb1292implementation


Override Reporting Revenue: 




http://www.cde.state.co.us/fpp0613_overriderevenuereportingrequirements
VII. Title I, Part A Allocation Pilot for Multi-District Online Schools

Title I is allocated through the feds based on census data.  They look at the district of residence.  The census will give estimated student counts called “formula children” to the US DOE.  There are four basic component, which include, targeted, basic, education finance Incentive grant and concentration.  The US DE will send CDE the allocations for Title I A.  CDE will need to do a special allocation process to determine the district of residency for the students that attend Colorado School of the Deaf and Blind and Charter School institute.  In addition there are students attending online schools, therefore the students would not be included in the allocation for the online district.  The way that Title I is allocated as District of residency does not keep up with the change in landscape of how educational services are being provided.   The State Board directed the department to look on how we can make adjustments for this.  CDE has been in contact with the districts that will be impacted by the reallocation for FY14-15.  The pilot is a two year pilot for the FY14-15 and FY15-16 school years.  A budget revision for this adjustment is not needed at this time, the revisions will be updated in the fall when you complete your final revisions in Title I.
Power Point Presentation: http://www.cde.state.co.us/fpp0608_titleipilot
VIII. Implementation of Colorado Operations Resource Engine (CORE)

The Colorado Operation Resource Engine (CORE) is a state project to replace the existing financial system.   June 30th 2014 we will finish the year in our old financial statement that had been in place for 23 years.  Starting July 7th 2014 we will begin processing payments in CORE. Hopefully it will be seamless to the districts.  As you all know with any implementation there may be bumps along the way.  We have been working actively in the implementation from the beginning.  Our Accounting department is working their best to ensure that the state equal and grant allocation payments are made to the districts.  This is a high priority.  
IX. School District unclaimed property compliance

The unclaimed property division requested desk audits of several districts.  This is part of the Great Colorado Payback within the Treasury department.  The unclaimed property division collects unclaimed property from districts and businesses.  They are raising awareness among the school districts.  They found out from a sample of 23 districts, they are receiving submissions of unclaimed property from 13 districts.  The memo in the link below outlines the process the school districts should follow to submit unclaimed property.  There is no penalty or interest for school districts reporting late unclaimed property.  Small claims under $5.00 do not need to be reported.  They have a helpline and are available by telephone, office visits, onsite visits and webinars.  
Unclaimed Property Compliance:


http://www.cde.state.co.us/fpp0613_unclaimedpropertycompliance
X. Data Pipeline

a. When it’s going to open for FY13-14 submissions

Our goal is to open the submission by Mid-August.  This would be a full month earlier than last year.

b. New Edits
Typically new edits are driven by changes to the chart of accounts.  There will be new edits to capture the grant set-aside program code requirements.

c. New Report: IDEA MOE Report

A new report developed for Special Education – Maintenance of Effort.  

Maintenance of Effort Report Example: http://www.cde.state.co.us/fpp0608_moereport
XI. FPP Membership

a. Election of New Members


Member through August 2018
Amy Lyons        Bayfield 10JTR

Michael Thomas Fowler R-4J 

Cara Golden       Mesa County Valley 51 

Kristine Githara  Cherry Creek 5 

Anthony Whiteley  St. Vrain Valley 

Mr. Terry Buswell  Centennial BOCES




Member through August 2015





Gina French
Adams 12



Member through August 2017





Theresa Larson
Adams-Arapahoe 28J

Velva Addington made a motion to approve the new members.  Bill Sutter 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
b. Recognition of Retiring Members

Karen Andrews
Dolores Re-4A

Brad Arnold
Cherry Creek 5

Diane Raine
Mesa County Valley 51

Stacy Sondburg
Byers 32J

Bill Sutter
Boulder Valley Re-2J
XII. Other Topics of Interest

a. CASBO/CASE-DBO/CGFOA Updates

CGFOA  
The accounting streams for this summer are now on the website.  



If you are not a member it is $35.00 to join.


Website: 
http://www.cgfoa.org/
CASBO  
We have started an accounting series; Tuesday July 9th at Ramada in Colorado Springs and Wednesday July 30th at Antlers Hilton in Colorado Springs.


The ASBO national conference is September 19-22 in Florida.  



The CASBO fall conference is October 8-10 in Keystone, CO.   



Website: 
http://www.coloradoasbo.org/
CASE-DBO
The summer conference will be in Breckenridge July 22 – 25.   


Website: 
http://www.co-case.org/
XIII. Reminder: Future Meeting Dates


October 31, 2014

February 27, 2015 

May 29, 2015


June 26, 2015

XIV. Adjourn

There being no further business to come before the Committee, meeting adjourned.
